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I. statement

1. At the first transmission workshop held March 30, 2009, Hearing Commissioner Tarpey requested that interested persons file a series of comments on different issues.  

2. First, it was agreed by the participants at the workshop to change the topic for workshop two to the previously-designated workshop three topic:  Level of long-term transmission planning information necessary for Public Utilities Commission (PUC) review; expectations regarding coordinated transmission planning review among interested parties and role for PUC staff in such efforts; and procedures for PUC oversight of the planning process and whether that is accomplished as part of certificate of public convenience and necessity applications, in separate biennial (or other) transmission planning dockets, as part of the Electric Resource Planning process, or in an integrated resource planning docket – combining generation resource and transmission planning. 

3. Second, Hearing Commissioner Tarpey requested input for the topics to be covered during the second workshop to be held on May 18, 2009.  As listed above, the topics should focus on the planning process and documentation.  These suggestions were originally requested to be filed by April 10, 2009.  However, because participants may have been waiting for a written decision requesting input, the date will be extended to April 20, 2009.   

4. Third, Hearing Commissioner Tarpey requested written comments on the previously-scheduled workshop two topic:  Default levels of reasonableness (for fast-track purposes) with respect to issues such as electromagnetic field levels, corona noise levels, widths of rights-of-way, conductor configuration, and transmission structures.  Based on discussions it was determined that this set of issues would best be handled in written comments rather than at a workshop.  Hearing Commissioner Tarpey originally set the comment date for these issues for April 20, 2009.  However, because participants may have been waiting for a written decision making the request, he now extends that date to April 27, 2009.

5. It is the intention of Hearing Commissioner Tarpey to issue another Interim Order by the end of April with the more detailed talking points and questions for the May 18, 2009 workshop.  Participants will be asked to respond to that decision by May 11, 2009.

II. order

A. It Is Ordered That:

1. Interested persons shall submit suggestions for discussion topics for the May 18, 2009 workshop (see paragraph 2 above) by April 20, 2009. 

2. Interested persons shall submit comments on electromagnetic field levels, corona noise levels, and related issues (see paragraph 4 above) by April 27, 2009.

3. This Order is effective immediately.

	(S E A L)

[image: image1.png]



ATTEST: A TRUE COPY


[image: image2.wmf] 

 

 


Doug Dean, 
Director
	THE PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF COLORADO


JAMES K. TARPEY
________________________________
Hearing Commissioner
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